
The HUB Club:  

 Education & 

Camaraderie   

Wheel to Wheel   2017                            
Newsletter for the HUB                            Club   
http://www.facebook.com/hubclubdrivingclub                    http://www.hubclubdriving.com  
HUB Club Officers:                                                            

President             Lydia Gray         630-701-5903     LydiaGrayDVM@gmail.com            

Vice President    Emily Berendt    815-337-3101     eberendt@yahoo.com 

Secretary      Kelly Chuman                                     kellyannbrock@gmail.com 

Treasurer      Terri Delke                                         stargeorge@hotmail.com 
 Newsletter Editors   Kris Breyer      847-526-3012         briarpatcheast@aol.com   

                                    Tami Carlo                                          evntr2112@gmail.com 

Librarian     Leslye Sandburg. 847-602-7500   leslyesandberg@gmail.com   

Webmaster     Mary Ann Carter   847-783-0134   maryann-carter@live.com 
 ADS Representatives:                                                                                                                    
Midwest Region Rep Katy Rhinehart, Ferguson IA  gkm104@heartofiowa.net.  

 katy.rhinehart@lennoxinc.com Phone: H 641-478-3285     C 641-485-7821 

 Central Region Rep Carol Millhoan cmillhoan@gmail.com 

    

 
  

 

  

 
 

 

Prez letter: My husband and I are on our first cruise, heading to the  

Caribbean with stops in Haiti and Jamaica, where I've booked a beach ride and swim 

(bareback!) We passed under a double rainbow on our way out to sea so maybe we'll 

 try the casino. Starving - send food (NOT!) 

.  Yours Truly,    Dr. Lydia Gray    

 
 
Summary of finances: 
1/1/2017     Opening balance                                          $5054.37 
                     Annual meeting expenses      -$355.34 
                     Annual meeting auction          +254.25 
                     High Point Fees                      +110.00 
                     Dues                                         +810.00   

1/28/2017   Balance                                                         $5873.38 

 
 

 From the Editor    As your editor, I ask that you send me photos and anything else that 

 you would like to see in the newsletter.  I am more than happy to use anything you want in the  

newsletter, as it is YOUR newsletter. If you want to continue to have an informative newsletter, 

 I need material from the membership. You can send them to me directly at briarpatcheast@aol.com 

 by the 20
th

 of each month.   Kris Breyer 

From the Webmaster: Please submit items for web page. Include pictures of all our 

 members. Please send names of driver, passengers, horse(s), and description of what you are  

doing, and where.   

  

 



IT’S TIME TO RENEW YOUR DUES.  
Please assist new Treasurer, Terri Delke by submitting your HUB Club dues asap. 
See last page of newsletter for information. If there are no changes in your personal 
information no need to fill out the form.  
Just a check with HUB Club in the remarks.  
 

2017 Driving  
  

  

 Feb 11  Winter Day at the Park- Columbus Sleigh Festival, Columbus, WI- Dave & Roxanne  

Kluge  davekluge@juno.com, 920-210-0879 / 920-885-4332 

  

 Mar 3-5 Illinois Horse Fair, Springfield, IL - Ann Huston, 608-235-4222 

 Mar 30- Apr 2 Mid-America Spring Fling Horse Show, Madison, WI- Stephanie Peterson   

   steph.peterson51@gmail.com, 612-708-9753 

  

 Apr 21-23 Midwest Horse Fair, Madison, WI- www.midwesthorsefair.com   

 Apr TBD DDC Old World Wisconsin Drive Eagle, WI 

     

 May 20 HOW Driving & Riding Clinic, Middleton, WI    

 May 24 DDC Blackhawk Ridge Drive, Sauk City, WI- Wayne & Linda Schutte  

   

 June  TBD DDC Richard Bong State Recreation Area, Kansasville, WI- Dani Oster   

 June 1-4 The National Drive's Spring Fling, Lexington, KY- Virginia Goodman   

   thenationaldrive@gmail.com, 502-370-1848 

 June 2-4 Prairie State Classic Morgan Horse Show, Roscoe, IL    

 June 13-17 Midwest Charity Horse Show, Springfield, IL- Carole Kennedy, 

ckennedy0317@gmail.com,    217-414-1900 

 June 18 DDC Governor Dodge State Park Drive, Dodgeville, WI    

 June 17-18 Columbus Carriage Festival, Columbus, WI- Heather Kuenzi, 

kecponyclubcenter@gmail.com   920-285-0701 

 June 23-25 Metamora CDE, Metamora, MI- Darlene Daly, ddaly0037@gmail.com   

 June 24-25 Skunk River CDE, Ames, IA- Jada Neubauer, jada@midwestdriving.com,  

515-450-4820 / 515-233-6014 

 June TBD Prairie State Classic, Belvedere, IL- Gail Kelce, gaildkelce@gmail.com, 815-624-7993 

 June TBD DDC Sauk Prairie Recreation Site Drive, Devils Lake State Park- Southern End  

  

 June 30-July 2 CAA Carriage Festival, Lexington, KY- John Stallard, john@jsfound.org, 859-231-0971 

  

 July 1  Notara Farm HDT, Verona, WI    

 July 9  Boone County 4H Open Driving Show, Belvidere, IL   

 July 13-15 Morgan Masterpiece, Oshkosh, WI- info@morganmasterpiece.com, 608-215-9530 

 July 15  A Day of Driving at FVSA, Hampshire, IL- Michael & Kelly Chuman   

 July 22-23 Hickory Knoll CDE, Fitchburg, WI  

    

 Aug 5    Mid States Morgan Show, Hampshire, IL Kris Breyer  briarpatcheat@aol.com  847-526-3012 



 Aug 5-6  Eastern Iowa Carriage Glow, Manchester, IA    

 Aug 12-13 Wade House Carriage Driving Days, Greenbush, WI- Wade House,    

   wadehouse@wisconsinhistory.org, 920-526-3271 

 Aug 12-13 A Day of Driving at FVSA, Hampshire, IL- Michael & Kelly Chuman   

 Aug 15- 16 Iowa State Fair Society Horse Show, Des Moines, IA- Jennifer Cannon, 515-262-3111 

 Aug TBD DDC Menomonee Park/Lannon Quarry Drive, Lannon, WI    

 Aug 30- Sep 2    Jubilee Regional Morgan Horse Show, Springfield, IL- Betsy Bishop   

   www.jubileemorganhorseshow.com, 217-836-5055 

  

 Sep 2-3 Jericho Open Horse Show, Jefferson, WI    

 Sep 5-9 All American Horse Classic, Indianapolis, IN- Steve Kildow, 765-620-5779 

 Sep 8-10 Villa Louis Carriage Festival, Prairie du Chien, WI    

 Sep 16  A Day of Driving at FVSA, Hampshire, IL- Michael & Kelly Chuman   

 Sep TBD DDC Donald Park Drive Mount Horeb, WI    

 Sep 22-24 Indiana CDE & CT, Edinburgh, IN    

    

 Oct TBD DDC Didier Farm/Radtke Drive, Port Washington, WI    

 Oct 10-15 National Drive, Lexington, KY- Virginia Goodman, thenationaldrive@gmail.com, 502-

370-1848 

 Oct 21  DDC Horses in the Park, Columbus, WI 

     

 Nov TBD Corn Maze Drive, Spring Grove, IL- Richardson's Farm  

   

 Dec TBD Victorian Horse Drawn Parade, Sharon, WI  

   

   

 

          ASK WHINNEY 
 This is an opportunity for all members, but especially novice drivers,  

to get input and advice from other members.  Each month we will be posting an 

anonymous question raised by a Hub Club member and asking you, the membership 

to respond from the deep and vast store of your driving knowledge and experience.  So let’s go!  

  QUESTION: “How do I find a barefoot trimmer?” 

I have talked with 3 different farriers and they said that if you board try the farrier that comes to the 
barn, ask him questions regarding the trimming and see how he handles the horses. If you are 
satisfied with what you see and the answers he gives then you go with him. If not then you ask 
around and find someone that way. All 3 stated that all horses are trimmed barefoot and  when 
trimmed the hoof should naturally be balanced. The only extra the farrier should charge would be if 

your horse needs shoes.  Beverly 

Next month’s question: “What can I use to clean brass on harness that does not have 

ammonia in it, since I am allergic to the fumes from ammonia". 

 

 



                            HUB Club Meeting Minutes 
                                                                      January 15, 2017 

                        Fox Valley Saddle Association Clubhouse, Hampshire, IL 

Call to Order 

President Lydia Gray called the meeting to order at 12:52 PM. 

2017 Officer Installation 

 President – Lydia Gray 

 Vice President – Emily Berendt 

 Treasurer – Terri Delke 

 Secretary – Kelly Chuman 

Approval of November Minutes 

The minutes from the previous meeting had been distributed in the December HUB Club Newsletter.  Ann Olujic 

moved to approve the minutes as distributed.  Terri Delke seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer Report 

Sue West reported that we currently have a balance of $5,054.37.   

Committee Reports 

Newsletter 

Kris Breyer reported that she needed to receive items for the newsletters from others.  Please share what you are 

doing with your horse or a brief article about a show, clinic, or other event that you went to.  If she does not get 

material from the membership she will not be able to continue making a newsletter.  Tami Carlo volunteered to 

help Kris with making the monthly newsletters. 

Library 

Leslye Sandburg reported that the library is available.  A list of available resources is available on our website at 

http://hubclubdriving.com/wordpress2/club-library/. 

Website/Facebook 

Mary Ann Carter had no new reports regarding the website or Facebook account.  Please follow us at 

http://hubclubdriving.com and https://www.facebook.com/HubClubDrivingClub  

ADS 

John Freiburger gave a report on the current status of the ADS.  He encouraged HUB Club and other driving 

events and venues to continue to apply for grants to keep this function. 

Sponsorship Committee 

Lydia Gray reviewed which events we sponsored in 2016 and how much money was given to each event and also 

indicated which events we are considering adding to our list of sponsored events in 2017.  She then asked the 

membership for a budget.  Carolyn Sluiter made a motion that as a standing order we use a maximum of 75% of 

our membership dues towards event sponsorship.  Sue West made the amendment that in 2017 we use a flat 



amount of $750 for sponsorships.  Carolyn adjusted her motion accordingly.  Kris Breyer seconded the motion.  

Motion carried. 

Event Committee 

Terri Delke reported on the Spring Clinic.  They are still searching for venues for the clinic.  Discussion was held 

about holding it at either Fox Valley Saddle Association or at Bravehearts and are working with getting our 

insurance approved with Bravehearts.  They are working on getting Bill Lower to be the clinician and are aiming 

for a date in May.  Please look to the newsletter as more details become available. 

Linda Fidler reported on the Pleasure Drives.  This year the horse trails in Kane County are free to use.  She is 

working on booking a day in October at the Burnidge Forrest Preserve.   

Kelly Chuman has volunteered to take over as head of the Event Committee and organizer of the Dirty Harness 

Day.  She is looking to change the date to earlier in the year and change up the format some.  Discussion 

followed.  Kelly stated that she will take the suggestions and the surveys back to the event committee to plan this 

show.   

New Business 

Michael Chuman reported that Fox Valley Saddle Association will no longer have driving classes at their Open 

Shows, but they are expanding their Driving Derby Series into A Day of Driving Series.  The dates for these shows 

are 07/15, 08/12, and 09/16.  He said that on the Friday evening, the day before the show they will turn on the 

lights and have carriage driving games in the outdoor arena and have a campfire with other social activities.  On 

the day of the show he will have the driving derby competition in the morning and pleasure show type classes in 

the afternoon.  Show fliers will be posted in the newsletter and at www.fvsa.org as more detail are available. 

John Freiburger added some additional events he is working on: 

 In August, there will be a clinic for Disabled Drivers with Sarah Schmidt. 

 He is working with Cuba’s Horses.  Please see him for additional details. 

 Hickory Hub Octoberfest show – potentially as a one star – discussion followed 

 Fall Event – a combined CT competition and clinic. 

 Potential Spring Clinic 

Lydia Gray had circulated a survey to see where the club’s interests are.  She reported those findings to the club.  

Discussion followed. 

Kris Breyer volunteered to chair a Safety Day clinic. 

Ann Olujic discussed the possibility of have a “Time to Ride/Drive” event.  This is an event designed to encourage 

new riders and drivers by giving them an opportunity to interact with horses.  The AAEP offers grants to hold these 

events.  Ann and Kris Breyer volunteered to co-chair a committee for this event. 

Dairyland Driving is participating in the Midwest Horse Fair.  Please look for and encourage them.  The Midwest 

Horse Fair dates are April 21st-23rd. 

Adjournment 

Mary Ann Carter made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Al Breyer seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting was 

adjourned at 2:15 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kelly Chuman, HUB Club Secretary 

 

 

 



      HIGH POINT PROGRAM For 2016                         
 Pleasure Driving                   
A. Single Horse 

Champion- Merriehill Angel Dust/Al Breyer 119 points 

Reserve Champion- Merriehill Worth the Wait/ Kris Breyer 4 points 
 

B. Single Pony/ VSE  

Champion- Dancastle Georgette Heyer/Terri Delke 197 points 

Reserve Champion- Robin/ Ann Olujic   45 points 

3rd- Flower/Ann Olujic   39 points 

4th – Hampton/ Ann Olujic 21 points 
 

F. Amateur Exhibitor 

Champion- Terri Delke 197 points   

Reserve Champion- Al Breyer   119 points  

3rd- Ann Olujic   105 points 

4th – Kris Breyer 4 points 
 

Combined Driving 

H. Preliminary level 

Champion- Coyote/Mary Ann Carter 45 points 
  

 

L to R: MaryAnn Carter, Al Breyer, Kris Breyer, Terri Delke, Ann Olujic 
 

Drive On! 2016   Hours Driven Awards 

10,000 Don Kalbantner 

500 Hours- Terri Delke 

75 Hours- Ann Olujic 
 



                      Distinguished Service Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

        

  

 L to R: Ann McCombs, MaryAnn Carter, Sue West, Kris Breyer, Lydia Gray 

 

 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/8lfgll4bvew5hk7/AAA8ifNmtvsMhrLkkoYDLdgqa?dl=0  
This is the link to the Hub Club Library – out on Dropbox. For 
those unfamiliar, Dropbox is a free computer app. that allows files 
to be shared on the internet. Anyone clicking on this link will get 
the excel spreadsheet with the most updated library on it. This  link 
to a dropbox HUB Club folder, contains the library spreadsheet but 
also a number of ADS forms, event packing lists, scans of the 
articles that were copied as pages in the library, etc. I don’t know if 
we plan to put the articles onto the website or the packing list or 
other forms. CDE entry form, cones scoring forms, etc.  
Anything else anyone things should go into this folder and we can 
share with members and they can read the heavier articles direct 
from the link without having to save or download to print.  would 

like to remind everyone that we now have a mail out and back program.  

If you want to check something out from the library you contact Leslye Sandberg  
leslyesandberg@gmail.com and include your mailing address. The item will be mailed to you. We 
ask that you return the item in a timely manner in the preaddressed envelope that will come with it. You 
will have to pay the return postage. In upcoming issues I will be showcasing some of the new 
additions. And again I ask for your suggestions for items to add to the library. Note that any horsey 
movies or videos you have that you no longer want or need, can be donated to the library as well. 
 

 

 
 
 



USEF Board Of Directors Removes American Driving Society As 
Recognized Affiliate   By: Kimberly Loushin   January 20, 2017 

                                Chronicle of the Horse 
The U.S. Equestrian Federation announced in a press release Jan. 20 that the American Driving Society will no 

longer be recognized as the driving affiliate. 

“The change in recognition results from an inability to reach an agreement as to the responsibilities of the 

Recognized Affiliate for the driving discipline,” the release stated. “The USEF Board of Directors conducted a 

thorough review regarding the status of a draft affiliate agreement during the recent USEF Annual Meeting.  

This included a historical review of the work of ADS to meet its responsibilities as a USEF Recognized Affiliate  

and the specifics of the draft agreement. After considerable work with the ADS to reach an agreement, the USEF 

and the ADS remained at an impasse.” 

Mike Arnold, president of the ADS, said the board of directors made the decision during a closed session, which 

neither he nor any other member of the ADS was allowed to attend, and that the USEF notified them of the 

decision in a letter. “We were really upset and dismayed that I wasn’t able to be in there to represent ourselves 

and represent the ADS,” said Arnold. “In the end, [the decision] was about a few people. They somehow left the 

driver out of it, which is all we’re really concerned about.” The decision was made after USEF approached the  

ADS  about restructuring the relationship between the two. “A year ago, the board met and said, ‘You’ve got a 

year to work it out and get into compliance with the federation policies and procedures—especially around drug 

testing and licensed officials,’ ” said USEF President Murray Kessler. “They went through that process and had 

mediators [Joseph Mattingly, chair of the International Disciplines Council, and Pete Kyle, member of the IDC] 

involved, but at the end of the day, they were unable to come into a level of compliance that made us feel 

comfortable with the governance and our responsibilities for governance. “This is not a decision that was taken 

lightly,” Kessler continued, “but just like how I want the organizers and competitors to operate in a fair and level 

playing field, we need to do the same as a federation.” The decision will not impact aspects of driving that  

already fall under the USEF purview, including the selection of championship teams. Pleasure driving will be 

unaffected, because there are no joint USEF-licensed/ADS-recognized shows in that division. However, combined 

driving does have roughly four to eight dual-licensed events per year, which will be affected. The ADS traditionally 

has jurisdiction over training, preliminary and intermediate competitions, while USEF is in charge of advanced 

 and any FEI-sanctioned competitions. It’s not so much a problem for the lower level, but what does it mean for 

the upper level?” asked Arnold. “I fear that it’s just not good for the sport. I fear it’s going to further restrict those 

advanced competitors to the more wealthy, and we’ve worked hard to prevent that.” While Arnold said the ADS 

was willing to make concessions on certain points of contention, such as drug testing by 2020, they felt strongly 

that the licensing of officials should be kept under their umbrella. “For more than 40 years, the ADS has been 

training and licensing officials for the lower levels, as well as for USEF-licensed competitions,” said former ADS 

President Natasha Grigg, who was also a member of the working group tasked with negotiations. “Any person 

who wished to become a USEF official, all they had to do was join USEF and go through the [licensing of officials] 

USEF requirements. They were encouraged to do so; obviously we need USEF ‘R’ officials to judge advanced 

competitions. It’s never been a problem. There has historically been very little connection between USEF 

 [Licensed Officials Committee] and ADS LOC. It’s probably everybody’s fault, but there has been a disconnect.” 



All current USEF carriage pleasure or combined driving officials must participate in a USEF Licensed Officials  

clinic, or take an exam to maintain a license. Any officiating maintenance requirements must now be met with 

USEF, and USEF liability protection will not cover officials at ADS competitions. 

  

Please go to the ADS website http:www.americandrivingsociety.org and look under the ADS 
Matters to read the ADS Board's response to the 'firing' of the ADS as the Driving Affiliate by the 
USEF. 
 
 

  Temperature Swings Increase Risk of Colic in Horses    

Monday, January 16, 2016 

As winter sets in, notable temperature swings have occurred 

in many areas of the country. Perhaps it’s 50○ F during  

the day but drops to 25○ F at night, or sunny and mild one 

day but snowing the next. Horses are notorious for colicking 

under these conditions, but horse owners can minimize this 

through simple management strategies. It may seem 

obvious, but providing access to fresh, unfrozen water 

is essential for proper hydration and digestion. The more 

horse consumes, the more water required to help move it 

through the gastrointestinal tract. This is especially important 

in winter when moisture-rich pasture grass is limited or 

absent. Offering free-choice salt or adding a little salt or 

electrolytes, especially a slow-release electrolyte supplement 

like Restore® SR, to a horse’s ration will encourage a horse 

to drink and assist in keeping a horse adequately hydrated, 

minimizing colic risk. Another key to helping a horse stay hydrated is to provide plenty of forage in the form of hay or pasture 

grasses because the presence of the fiber in the gut will stimulate the thirst response. Additionally, microbes in the hindgut 

ferment the structural carbohydrates, or fiber, in hay or grass. Heat is a byproduct of fermentation, which helps keep the 

horse warm. For this reason, extra hay (and water, of course) should be offered when temperatures are expected to drop. 

Note that grain concentrates will not have quite the same hydrating or warming effect. Exceptions would be commercial 

feeds high in beet pulp or standalone soaked beet pulp, which will have a similar effect as forage. When temperatures drop, 

it’s not unusual for training regimens to diminish and for turnout time to decrease. Exercise and movement, even if just 

walking around a turnout area, promotes gut motility. When horses are confined for long periods due to inclement weather, 

the risk of colic increases. Keep horses moving and turned out as long as the footing is safe. With this in mind, for horses that 

live outside, shelter is critically important for protection from the elements. If a horse’s coat or blanket becomes wet, the risk 

for chill increases dramatically and could trigger a bout of colic. Be sure to check in on your horses, especially in inclement 

weather. The use of a digestive-tract conditioner such as EquiShure® or RiteTrac™, products designed by Kentucky Equine 

Research, helps minimize the risk of colic. EquiShure is a time-released hindgut buffer. That acts on the cecum and colon by 

minimizing the effects of subclinical hindgut acidosis. RiteTrac contains a blend of ingredients to support healthy function in 

both the foregut and hindgut. It provides a combination of fast-acting antacids and coating agents to neutralize excessive 

gastric acid, protecting the stomach lining and restoring the normal gastric environment. In summary, remember the basics. 

The importance of water cannot be overstated in helping a horse stay healthy and hydrated. Good-quality forage is essential 

for warmth and proper gut motility. When drastic temperature changes are predicted, pay extra attention to a 

horse’s behavior. Any subtle changes could indicate a problem. Call your veterinarian immediately if you suspect colic or any 

health issue. 

 

Kentucky Equine Research (KER) is an international equine nutrition, research and consultation company serving both the horse producer 

and the feed industry. Its goal is to advance the industry's knowledge of equine nutrition and exercise physiology and apply this knowledge 

to produce healthier, more athletic horses. For more information, see www.ker.com or call 888-873-1988. Contact: Erin Ryder Hsu 

ehsu@ker.com 888-873-1988 ex. 42 

 



   Sales Barn    
          KEMAH'S ANIMAL CARE SERVICE 

Specializing in horse care, but also experienced in the care of dogs, cats, birds, as well as many farm animals.  
Services including, but not limited to, cleaning, feeding, exercising, grooming, administering meds if 
needed. Short term to permanent care available.  Over fifteen years experience. Great references. Reasonable 
rates. Call Kemah: 815-451-3967. 
 

 

  FOR SALE: Russet and Brass leather Single Horse reins: 

lightly used, $50 
Country Carriages USA, Country cart, small pony/ mini sized. Used for 

Pleasure Shows & CDEs. Dark walnut stained wood, wool grey Bedford cord 

seat and black rain seat. Light weight approximately 175 pounds, two 

passenger cart with the best ride. A sliding, adjustable seat, spares box under 

the seat, flush hubs, flat rubber tires, chrome hardware, wood dash, whip 

socket, black leather shaft trim, good condition. New was $2,600,  

asking $1,50 0. 

New mini whip looks like a Holly $50.00. Cob/small horse sized 

breaking/ road cart, wooden wheels, not for show but sturdy $500.00 OBO, very small kid western saddle $25, 

small kid English saddle $100, "Daddle" seat that attaches behind an adult western saddle $25. 

 Call Ann McCombs 815-648-4471 

  

 Show 

Gig for 

Sale 
 

 

 

 

 

Built by Todd Frey of Frey Carriage, Columbus, Wisconsin. Gig is about 15 years old, lightly used. I have used it at a 

few shows and it is very well balanced and smooth riding. It has a beautiful dark green paint finish. It has new shaft 

covers and includes a full canvas cover. It is in very good condition.  $3,800 Contact Sandra Nowicki, 262-889-4802 

or sannowicki@aol.com 



FOR SALE: Angel, white Percheron 

mare, 20 yrs old, 17 hh. Very sweet, easy going. Has 
been driven in many parades and 3 weddings. Rides 

Western, English and bareback on trail or in arena. Very smooth and will 
neck rein, jogs and lopes. Takes at least an intermediate rider/driver, as 
she will test you. Trailers, bathes, clips, ties, etc. UTD on shots, coggins, 
etc. Comes with western saddle, bridle, work harness with stand and 
forecart. 
Good forever home a must! $1800 (the carriage and fancy harness are 

also for sale separately) Linda Lanzer  Richmond, IL  815-546-7995 

FOR SALE: 3 Registered Morgan geldings, all Black. Ages 8, 7, and 5 years old.  All three are 

Broke to Drive, Two are Green Broke to Ride. Asking $3,000 each.  Contact: Don Kalbantner  at 

815-289-8598. 

FOR SALE:  Neat oak hunting cart made in 

Pennsylvania; maroon seats for 4 humans with room for 

dogs below.  Needs a better home than I can provide. 

Driven with 14 h 2 pony. In need of a little TLC  $3,500 

negotiable.  Call Nancy Baker 608-329-6711 

or nakabak7@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Country Carriages Road Cart for sale. Includes custom 

fabric cover for storage, Cart stand, cart jack, rain seat 

and rain seat back cover. Used with 15hh horse. 49.5” 

diameter wheels, 76” shafts.  Show ready! Asking 

$2000 

Contact Cathy Thomas 608/332-8361, 

cathytho@gmail.com. Located in Verona, WI. 

 

FOR SALE: 5-acre Horse Property, with 4-stall barn, 350 bale loft, 4 fenced paddocks, 2.5 

acre equine seeded pasture, lighted sand arena, close to trail system, 5 bedrooms, 3 baths, 16x40 in-

ground pool, Barrington schools. See dronography on YouTube at "21670 N Countryside Lane, 

Barrington". Listed with Lynn Fairfield, ReMax, (847) 373-3311, listing active 1-28-17,  

Owners Robert & Janet Molzahn (847) 381-7347. Selling price $587k. 



Wheel to Wheel                   
NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
26715 N. Schwerman Road 
Wauconda, IL 60084-2703 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

HUB CLUB   Membership Application   Year_________      

   NAME: __________________________________________________________________    
ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________ 
           ____________________________________________________________________ 
PHONE :( home) ____________________(work)_________________(cell)_______________ 
 EMAIL ADDRESS________________________________________________________ 
 
Also member of: ____ADS ____CAA, _____USEF, Local club________________________________________ 
MEMBERSHIP DESIGNATIONS:                        
 

INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP: 18yrs or older, 1 vote per membership 
FAMILY MEMBERSHIP:  Couple and any underage children (<18), immediate family, 2 votes per membership. 
JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP:  Child under 18yrs of age, no voting privileges. (Must have an adult member as sponsor).  
 Also, parent/guardian must sign on application for Junior Members to participate at club events. 
     I accept the benefits, obligations and responsibilities of membership and agree to abide by the HUB Club bylaws            
Signature(s):__________________________________________________________Date_______________              
____________________________________________________________________Date_______________               
____________________________________________________________________Date :_______________             
  Parent or Guardian (if under 18 years of age) 
        INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP:     $25.00 (Renewing or New)*            $____________ 
        FAMILY MEMBERSHIP:            $35.00 (Renewing or New)*          $____________ 
        JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP:            $10.00 (Renewing or New)*          $___________ 
         *New memberships received after June 30 will be pro-rated for 6 months 
The newsletter is normally distributed via email, as PDF. Do you NEED receive the newsletter 

via regular mail? Yes____ No____ If yes, please include additional $5.00 to help with print and mailing costs. 

 

       Send check payable to HUB Club with completed form to:          

 Terri Delke      Check # _______________ 

 7100 W. Layton Ave.                                                   Amount ________________                                                          

             Greenfield, WI 53220                   Date      ________________ 


